
October 23, 2000 City Council meeting

CITY MANAGER'S AGENDA
1. Transmitting communication from Robert W.

Healy, City Manager, relative to the appointment
of the following person as a Constable for a term
of three years, effective the first day of January,
2000: Without Power Curtis R. Young, 32
Danville Road, Plaistow, NH 03865

2. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to the appointment
of Arch Horst, 1640 Massachusetts Avenue, as a
full member of the Board of Zoning Appeals for a
five-year term, effective October 27, 2000.

3. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to the appointment
of Victoria Ragsdale Boulrice, 20 Soden Street, as
a member of the Police Review & Advisory Board
for a term of five years, effective October 23,
2000.

4. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-83, regarding a report on the
increase of rodents & skunks.

5. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-77, regarding a report on Fawcett
Oil Company violating the court order banning
commercial truck traffic on Cottage Park Avenue.

6. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to a request to
amendment the Municipal Code Chapters
2.34.150-Competitive Contracts, 2.112.030-
Contracts Form, 2.34.210-Sale of Surplus
Property, and 2.34.280-Emergency Purchases.

7. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to a Landmark
Designation Study Report for Shady Hill Square,
1-11 Shady Hill Square, 36 Holden Street.

8. Transmitting communication from Robert W.
Healy, City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report
Item Number 00-89, regarding a report on the
projected impact on Cambridge should Question 4
and 6 be approved by the voters on this
November's ballot.

ON THE TABLE
1. Consent Agenda #14 of 9/11/2000, relative to the

Final Study Report for designating the Park House
Hotel, 1-5 Cedar Square/39 Cedar Street/1-3
McLean Place, as a protected landmark.

2. Consent Agenda #17, relative to a Preservation
Easement for 2 Holyoke Place (Fly Club).

3. Relative to the proposed new rezoning proposal
for Riverside Neighborhood adjacent to Western
Avenue.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
4. Relative to considering an amendment to the

Municipal Code of the City of Cambridge entitled
“Historical Buildings and Landmarks” by
inserting a subsection at the end of Section
2.78.050. The question comes on passing to be
ordained on or after December 20, 1999.

COMMUNICATIONS
1. A communication was received from Bridget

Rod, transmitting grateful appreciation for the
resolution adopted by the City Council extending
congratulations on her appointment as Principal of
the Morse School.

2. A communication was received transmitting
written opposition to the Planning Board's
Citywide Rezoning Petition; as owner of:
720 Mass. Ave. Realty - 712-730 Mass Ave.
Harry Katis - 349-357 Green Street
Harry Katis - 567-569 Mass. Ave.
Liprino Cambridge Realty Tr. - 540 Gallivan Blvd.
596 Mass. Ave.
Holmes Nominee Tr. - 632 Mass. Ave.
516-520 Mass Ave. Tr. - 520 Mass. Ave.
Samuels Central Sq. - 625 Mass. Ave.
Samuels CambridgePark Dr. - 54 CambridgePark Dr.

3. A communication was received from John H.
Howard, President, Porter Square Neighbors
Association, relative to the VFW hall being
converted to affordable housing.

4. A communication was received from Sara Mae
Berman, transmitting support for the Central
Square site for a new library.

5. A communication was received from John Pitkin,
President, Mid-Cambridge Neighborhood
Association, relative to the Swiss House
Consulate at the corner of Broadway and Ellery
Street.

RESOLUTIONS
1.Congratulations and best wishes to Mike and

Darlene Bonislawski on their 34 Wedding
Anniversary.   Mayor Galluccio and entire
membership

2.Congratulations to Denise and Michael Sullivan
on being first time home owners.   Vice Mayor
Maher

3.Thanks to the Executive Office of Transportation
and Construction for their approval of funds for
roadway and traffic improvements at Lafayette
Square.   Mayor Galluccio

4. Congratulations to all honorees of the 14th
Annual Tribute to Outstanding Women.   Mayor
Galluccio

5. Congratulations to the North Cambridge Catholic
High School Boy's Soccer Team on their winning
record.   Mayor Galluccio
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6. Best wishes for a successful event to the Mount
Auburn Hospital on their 18th Annual Dinner.
Mayor Galluccio and Councillor Sullivan

7. Best wishes to Associated Day Care Services on
their November 16th fundraiser event "Jazz it Up"
at Scullers Jazz Club.   Mayor Galluccio

8. Congratulations to CRLS Golf Team on their
present record.   Mayor Galluccio

9. Congratulations to CRLS Girl's Cross Country
Team on their perfect record.   Mayor Galluccio

10. Best wishes to the CRLS Crew athletes, coaches
and parents on their upcoming family-event to
celebrate the ongoing collaboration of CRLS crew
with the School Committee, the Cambridge Boat
Club, and the Head of the Charles Regatta.
Mayor Galluccio

11. Congratulations to the CRLS Boy's Soccer Team
on their undefeated record.   Mayor Galluccio

12. Congratulations to the CRLS Boy's Cross
Country Team on their perfect record.   Mayor
Galluccio

13. Congratulations to the Cambridge Health
Alliance on the opening of the Ambulatory Care
Center.   Mayor Galluccio

14. Resolution on the death of Hazel L. (Brewer)
Dahl.   Councillor Sullivan, Mayor Galluccio,
Councillor Toomey and entire membership

15. Resolution on the death of Callie Hairston.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

16. Congratulations to Mrs. Mary Rogers for
attaining her patriotic goal of visiting each and
every state in the Union.   Councillor Toomey

17. Best wishes to the Morse School Community on
the occasion of the United Nations Day
International Potluck Dinner on Tuesday, October
24, 2000.   Councillors Sullivan and Toomey

18. Resolution on the death of John B. Stasiak.
Mayor Galluccio and entire membership

19. Special thanks to City Manager Robert W.
Healy, the Assistant Director of the Community
Development Department and her staff and the
Affordable Housing Trust on the new Middle
Income Housing Program.   Councillor Davis

20. Thanks to City Manager Robert W. Healy and
Paul Ryder, Director of Recreation for their work
to prepare Russell Field for the Thanksgiving Day
CRLS football game.   Mayor Galluccio

21. That citizens be cognizant of the Fourth Annual
Family Fun Day on October 28, 200 at Cambridge
City Hall to celebrate Family Literacy Day.
Mayor Galluccio

22. Best wishes to Ernie Cappolla, owner of Royal
Pastry on his retirement.   Councillor Toomey

23. Congratulations to Larry D'Onofrio and Linda
Gannon on their recent marriage.   Councillor
Davis

ORDERS
1. Provide an update on the sewer separation and

roadway construction project at Fresh Pond.
Mayor Galluccio

2. Consider entering into a long-term lease with
Blessed Sacrament School for the new home of
the Community Learning Center.   Councillor
Sullivan and Vice Mayor Maher

3. City staff and consultants to meet with
Councillors at the Mid-Cambridge and Central
Square library sites to answer questions about the
new and past reports regarding a major addition to
the library.   Councillor Born

4. Extension of public comment period relative to
the substitution of the Vehicle Trip Reduction for
the Commercial Parking Control Measures from
October 18 to December 18, 2000.   Councillor
Born

5. Confer with the Department of Public Works to
repair loose cement blocks at the entrance way to
the Area Four Youth Center.   Councillor Sullivan

6. Conduct a comprehensive feasibility study of the
potential use of the recreational footprint adjacent
to Glacken Field that is currently occupied by
tennis courts for a new West Cambridge Youth
Center.    Mayor Galluccio

7. Report on results of discussions with AT&T
regarding the addition of the Food Channel to
cable programming.   Mayor Galluccio

8. Conduct a study to determine the feasibility of
using the youth centers in the city for satellite
senior drop in centers in conjunction with the
programming offered at the main senior center in
Central Square.   Councillor Toomey and Mayor
Galluccio

9. Transmit a request for copies of the School
Committee's statement on the new public library
for the Special City Council meeting on October
30, 2000.   Councillor Davis

10. Contact the Webmaster of the City of Cambridge
to expand the accessibility of the Cambridge
website for individuals with disabilities.
Councillor Toomey

11. Report on how the imposing of program fees has
affected participation at youth centers throughout
the City.   Councillor Toomey

12. Direct the City Solicitor to clarify the 15%
affordable housing component to the inclusionary
zoning ordinance.   Councillor Toomey

13. Display of all awards the City of Cambridge
receives, such as the Massachusetts Historical
Award and the ICLE Award.   Councillor Davis
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14. Urge MBTA to make the purchase of weekly
passes easier by providing many locations to
purchase them.   Mayor Galluccio

15. Concern over late service on the Route 72 bus
and concern over cuts to bus routes in Cambridge.
Mayor Galluccio

16. Coordinate a list of wheelchair accessible units
under construction and available immediately.
Councillor Davis

COMMITTEE REPORTS
1. A communication was received from Donna P.

Lopez, Deputy City Clerk, transmitting a report
from Councillor Michael Sullivan, Chair of the
Public Safety Committee for a meeting held on
September 6, 2000 to continue the discussion on
the safety issues of lighting and locks in the City
and to establish an agenda for the committee.

2. A communication was received from D. Margaret
Drury, City Clerk, transmitting a report from
Councillor Kathleen Born and Vice Mayor David
Maher, Co-Chairs of the Ordinance Committee for
a meeting held on October 4, 2000 for the purpose
of considering a proposed amendment to the
zoning ordinance to enable creation of a
neighborhood preservation district in Harvard
Square.

3. A communication was received from D. Margaret
Drury, City Clerk, transmitting a report from Vice
Mayor David Maher and Councillor Kathleen
Born, Co-Chairs of the Ordinance Committee for
a meeting held on October 4, 2000 for the purpose
of considering the Alewife Petition, a proposed
amendment to the Zoning Ordinance in the area of
the Alewife Reservation.

4. A communication was received from D. Margaret
Drury, City Clerk, transmitting a report from
Councillor Kathleen Born, Chair of the Public
Facilities, Art and Celebrations Committee for a
meeting held on October 4, 2000 for the purpose
of continuing discussion of the report of the Green
Ribbon Open Space Committee.

5. A communication was received from Donna P.
Lopez, Deputy City Clerk, transmitting a report
from Councillor Henrietta Davis, Chair of the
Health and Environment Committee for a meeting
held on October 5, 2000 to conduct a working
meeting to plan the City's public hearing on the
West Nile Virus.

HEARING SCHEDULE
Mon, Oct 23
1:00pm   The Human Services Committee will

conduct a public meeting to receive a presentation
on changing demographics in Cambridge.
(Ackermann Room)

5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting  (Sullivan
Chamber)

Tues, Oct 24
7:00-9:00pm   The City Council will conduct a

community meeting to discuss the FY2001 City
Council goals and priorities.  (Agassiz School - 29
Sacramento Street)

Wed, Oct 25
5:30pm   The Civic Unity Committee will conduct a

public meeting to continue discussion on civic
unity in the city and any other issues relating to
civic unity.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Thurs, Oct 26
7:00-9:00pm   The Government Operations

Committee will conduct a community meeting to
discuss the FY2001 City Council goals and
priorities.  (Morse School - 40 Granite Street)

Fri, Oct 27
12:00 Noon   The Economic Development, Training

and Employment Committee will conduct a
planning meeting to continue discussion on
employment issues as they relate to career
placement agencies, to outline the agenda for the
committee and any other matter that may come
before the committee.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Mon, Oct 30
5:30pm   Special City Council Meeting to discuss

Library site selection.  (Sullivan Chamber)
Wed, Nov 1
4:30pm   The Ordinance Committee will hold a

public hearing to consider a proposed change to
the Zoning Ordinance to prohibit lodging house
uses in Residence C and C-1 zones. Meeting to be
televised.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Thurs, Nov 2
3:30-5:30pm   The Government Operations, Rules

and Claims Committee will conduct a facilitated
meeting with small business owners regarding
City Council priorities.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Mon, Nov 6
5:30pm   Special Recognition of members of the

Green Ribbon Committee.
5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting  (Sullivan

Chamber)

Mon, Nov 13
5:30pm   Roundtable Discussion to discuss the

outcome of the community goal-setting meetings
and citizen survey.  (Sullivan Chamber)
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Tues, Nov 14
4:30pm   The Ordinance Committee will conduct a

public hearing to consider the Planning Board's
Citywide Rezoning Petition. Meeting to be
televised.  (Sullivan Chamber)

6:00pm   The Ordinance Committee will conduct a
public hearing to consider a proposed amendment
to the Zoning Ordinance to extend the IPOP
Petition, Section 11.501 Term of Effect by
replacing "Mon October 2, 2000" with "Mon,
April 2, 2001."  (Sullivan Chamber)

Wed, Nov 15
8:30am   The Government Operations, Rules and

Claims Committee will hold a facilitated public
meeting to set its FY2001 priorities. No public
comment.  (Radisson Hotel, formerly Howard
Johnson Hotel, 777 Memorial Drive)

Thurs, Nov 16
5:30pm   The Government Operations, Rules and

Claims Committee will conduct a public hearing
to consider a proposal to allow 16 and 17 year
olds to vote in the City Council and School
Committee elections.  (Sullivan Chamber)

7:30pm   The Health and Environment and the
Public Facilities, Art and Celebrations Committee
will conduct a joint public meeting to discuss the
Fresh Pond Reservation Master Plan.  (Sullivan
Chamber)

Mon, Nov 20
5:30pm   Special Recognition of The Friends of

Alewife Reservation.  (Sullivan Chamber)
5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting  (Sullivan

Chamber)

Mon, Nov 27
5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting  (Sullivan

Chamber)

Wed, Nov 29
4:30pm   The Ordinance Committee will conduct a

public hearing to consider the Planning Board's
Citywide Rezoning Petition. Meeting to be
televised.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Thurs, Nov 30
5:00pm   The Transportation, Traffic and Parking

Committee will conduct a public meeting to
continue the discussion on shuttle service and
signage in the City and any other issue relating to
traffic in the City.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Mon, Dec 4
5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting   (Sullivan

Chamber)

Wed, Dec 6
4:30pm   The Ordinance Committee will conduct a

public hearing to consider the Planning Board's
Citywide Rezoning Petition. Meeting to be
televised.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Mon, Dec 11
5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting  (Sullivan

Chamber)

Wed, Dec 13
4:30pm   The Ordinance Committee will conduct a

public hearing to consider the Planning Board's
Citywide Rezoning Petition. Meeting to be
televised.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Mon, Dec 18
5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting  (Sullivan

Chamber)
Wed, Dec 20
4:30pm   The Ordinance Committee will conduct a

public hearing, if necessary.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Mon, Jan 8, 2001
5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting  (Sullivan

Chamber)

Wed, Jan 10, 2001
4:30pm   The Ordinance Committee will conduct a

public hearing, if necessary.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Mon, Jan 22, 2001
5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting  (Sullivan

Chamber)

Wed, Jan 24, 2001
4:30pm   The Ordinance Committee will conduct a

public hearing, if necessary.  (Sullivan Chamber)

Mon, Jan 29, 2001
5:30pm   Regular City Council Meeting  (Sullivan

Chamber)
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TEXT OF POLICY ORDERS
O-1. Oct 23, 2000
MAYOR GALLUCCIO
ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is

requested to provide an update on the sewer separation
and roadway construction project at Fresh Pond.

O-2. Oct 23, 2000
COUNCILLOR SULLIVAN
VICE MAYOR MAHER
WHEREAS: Our award-winning community Learning

Center is a phenomenal program that has provided an
education to many people, including three mayors and

WHEREAS: The Community Learning Center literally has
no elbow room; and

WHEREAS: The School Department is presently
considering discontinuing use of Blessed Sacrament
School; now therefore be it

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is
requested to meet with the Director of the Community
Learning Center, and the Friends of the Community
Learning Center to consider the possibility of locating the
Community Learning Center at the Blessed Sacrament
School building; and be it further

ORDERED: That depending upon the result of the above,
that the City Manager be and hereby is requested to
consider entering into a long-term lease with Blessed
Sacrament School for the home of the Community
Learning Center.

O-3. Oct 23, 2000
COUNCILLOR BORN
WHEREAS: At a special City Council meeting on October

30, the City Council will receive new information
regarding locating a new library in Central Square and
additional information regarding a major addition to the
library at its current mid-Cambridge location; now
therefore be it

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is
requested to arrange for city staff and consultants to meet
with City Councillors at the Mid-Cambridge and Central
Square sites, for the purpose of answering questions about
the new and past reports as they relate to the specific
characteristics of each site; and be it further

ORDERED: That this meeting take place prior to the
October 30, 2000 Special Meeting.

O-4. Oct 23, 2000
COUNCILLOR BORN
WHEREAS: The EPA, in seeking to make a final decision

on Cambridge's proposal to substitute the Vehicle Trip
Reduction Plan for the Commercial Parking Control
Measures currently in effect, has extended the public
comment period from October 18 to December 18; and

WHEREAS: This provides an opportunity for members of
the public to learn about and comment for the public
record upon the VTRP; now therefore be it

ORDERED: That the City Council or an appropriate
committee thereof schedule a public hearing for this
purpose.

O-5. Oct 23, 2000
COUNCILLOR SULLIVAN
ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is

requested to confer with the Department of Public Works
to repair loose cement blocks at the entrance way to the
Area Four Youth Center.

O-6. Oct 23, 2000
MAYOR GALLUCCIO
WHEREAS: The City Council unanimously passed an order

asking the City Manager to conduct a comprehensive
feasibility study of the potential use of the recreational
footprint adjacent to Glacken Field that is currently
occupied by tennis courts for a new West Cambridge
Youth Center; now therefore be it

ORDERED: That the City Manager report back to the City
Council at the next regular business meeting or sooner the
timeline and estimated date of completion for the
feasibility study.

O-7. Oct 23, 2000
MAYOR GALLUCCIO
WHEREAS: A large number of Cambridge residents have

asked AT&T (formerly MediaOne) to add the Food
Channel to Cable Programming offered in Cambridge; and

WHEREAS: A petition with the signatures of more than 80
Cambridge residents is attached to this order attesting to
the demand for this service; and

WHEREAS: AT&T (formerly MediaOne) offers the Food
Channel in other communities where it provides cable
television service; and

WHEREAS: The City and AT&T are currently negotiating a
franchise agreement that will allow AT&T to continue to
offer cable service in the City of Cambridge; now therefor
be it

ORDERED: That the City Manager and applicable City staff
bring forward the interest of residents to AT&T (formerly
MediaOne) for the addition of the Food Channel to the
cable service provided in Cambridge and urge AT&T
(formerly MediaOne) to offer this program options as
soon as possible; and be it further

ORDERED: That the City Manager report back to the City
Council on the results of discussions with AT&T
(formerly MediaOne) regarding the addition of the Food
Channel to cable service offered in Cambridge.



October 23, 2000 City Council meeting

O-8. Oct 23, 2000
COUNCILLOR TOOMEY
MAYOR GALLUCCIO
WHEREAS: Cambridge is fortunate to have several large

youth centers in the East Cambridge area and North
Cambridge; and

WHEREAS: These facilities are located throughout the city,
and are relatively new and well maintained, and each of
these youth centers features a wide variety of athletic
facilities, computer rooms and craft rooms; and

WHEREAS: It has recently come to the Council's attention
that many senior residents have expressed a strong desire
for additional senior programming throughout the city;
and

WHEREAS: In the current economic climate of the City, the
cost of land acquisition and construction for several
satellite senior drop in centers would be cost prohibitive,
and take years to design build and open; and

WHEREAS: Currently, none of the youth centers in the city
are utilized between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.;
and

WHEREAS: It is self evident that the City is best served by
maximizing the program usage in our current
infrastructure for the benefit of all its residents; now
therefore be it

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is
requested to direct the Assistant City Manager for Human
Services to conduct a study to determine the feasibility of
using the youth centers in the city for satellite senior drop
in centers in conjunction with the programming offered at
the main senior center in Central Square; and be it further

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is
requested to report back to the City Council on the status
of said study by March 1, 2001.

O-9. Oct 23, 2000
COUNCILLOR DAVIS
ORDERED: That the City Clerk be and hereby is requested

to transmit a request to the School Committee for copies
of the School Committee statement on the new public
library for the meeting of October 30; and be it further

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is
requested to confer with the Assistant Director of
Community Development to clarify parking requirements
at each site, including zoning requirements, replacement
parking and all types of user requirements such as needs
of employees, patrons, public events and others.

O-10. Oct 23, 2000
COUNCILLOR TOOMEY
WHEREAS: According to the President of the United States

of America's Committee on Employment, nearly one in
five Americans has a disability; and

WHEREAS: Many disabilities affect an individual's ability
to access the Internet; and

WHEREAS: Cambridge has made great strides to improve
access to municipal services for people with disabilities;
and

WHEREAS: Cambridge is fortunate to have an outstanding
municipal web page; now therefore be it

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is
requested to contact the Webmaster for the City of
Cambridge with a view in mind to expand the accessibility
of the City of Cambridge Website for individuals with
disabilities; and be it further

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is
requested to report back to the City Council on the status
of said expansion of accessibility.

O-11. Oct 23, 2000
COUNCILLOR TOOMEY
ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is

requested to direct the Assistant City Manager for Human
Services to study how the imposing of program fees has
affected participation at youth centers throughout the City;
and be it further

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is
requested to report back to the City Council on the
findings of said study by March 1, 2001.

O-12. Oct 23, 2000
COUNCILLOR TOOMEY
WHEREAS: It has recently come to the attention of the City

Council that some Cambridge residents are unsure of the
requirements of the inclusionary zoning ordinance,
specifically regarding the 15% affordable units
component. Does this apply to the units proposed in a
project, or does it allow an additional 15% to the units
already proposed for a project, provided that said units are
affordable. For example, if a proposed project consists of
100 units, must 15 of these units be affordable, or if a
proposed project consists of 100 units, is a developer
allowed to build an additional 15 units provided that said
units are affordable; now therefore be it

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is
requested to direct the city solicitor to clarify the 15%
affordable housing component to the inclusionary zoning
ordinance in a report to the City Council.

O-13. Oct 23, 2000
COUNCILLOR DAVIS
ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is

requested to arrange to display at City Hall awards the
City receives such as the Massachusetts Historical Award
and the ICCEI Award; and be it further

ORDERED: That such display be placed in a prominent
location.
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O-14. Oct 23, 2000
MAYOR GALLUCCIO
WHEREAS: The MBTA enacted increased transit fares at

the start of this month; and
WHEREAS: Many regular riders of the MBTA in

Cambridge and in the surrounding area expressed concern
about the impact of this increase on low and moderate
income individuals and families; and

WHEREAS: MBTA bus riders who travel on more than one
bus to reach a specific destination who had been required
to pay two separate fares will be able to transfer for free
beginning on December 1, 2000; and

WHEREAS: Many regular riders have also notified the
MBTA that the high cost of a single monthly pass
payment was a financial difficulty for those of modest
incomes; and

WHEREAS: The MBTA has responded to this concern by
offering weekly passes beginning on January 1, 2001; and

WHEREAS: The success of the weekly pass program will be
directly related to the ease of purchase of these passes;
now therefor be it

RESOLVED: That this City Council thank the MBTA and
Secretary of Transportation and Construction Kevin
Sullivan for introducing free bus transfers and weekly
passes; and be it further

RESOLVED: That this City Council urges the MBTA to
make the purchase of weekly passes easier by providing
many locations for purchase; and be it further

RESOLVED: That the City Clerk forward a suitably
engrossed copy of this resolution to the MBTA on behalf
of the entire City Council.

O-15. Oct 23, 2000
MAYOR GALLUCCIO
WHEREAS: It has come to the attention of this City Council

that service on the MBTA Route 72 bus during morning
and evening rush hour is frequently behind schedule; and

WHEREAS: The MBTA has in the past considered reducing
service on the Route 72 bus line and it has been rumored
that such a reduction in service is being considered for the
winter schedule; and

WHEREAS: Residents who live on the 72 bus route are
severely limited in other options for bus service; and

WHEREAS: The City has been and continues to encourage
the use of public transit to reduce automobile congestion
and vehicle emissions; now therefore be it

ORDERED: That the City Manager contact the MBTA
regarding the regular lateness of rush hour service on the
Route 72 and request the MBTA to take action to improve
service on this route; and be it further

ORDERED: That the City Manager request that the MBTA
provide complete information regarding planned service
cuts on the Route 72 and all other Cambridge bus routes
for the Winter and Spring schedules; and be it further

ORDERED: That the City Manager report back to this City
Council at the earliest possible time regarding these
requests; and be it further

ORDERED: That a copy of this Order be forwarded to
Robert Prince, General Manager of the MBTA reflecting
the entire City Council’s concern over late service on the
Route 72 bus and concern over cuts to this and other bus
routes in Cambridge.

O-16. Oct 23, 2000
COUNCILLOR DAVIS
ORDERED: That the City Manager be and hereby is

requested to confer with the Assistant City Manager for
Community Development to coordinate the production of
a list of wheelchair accessible units under construction and
available immediately.


